Ashby Conservation Commission

Minutes for the Meeting of December 1, 2010

The meeting was opened at 7:30pm with Tim Bauman, Cathy Kristofferson, Bob Leary and Roberta Flashman in attendance.

The minutes of the meeting of November 17, 2010 were reviewed and accepted as written unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:  nothing to report
Correspondence: 

Email from Michael O’Hara of Fitchburg Water Dept. NOI & hearing informing the Commission that they will not be submitting the NOI until January.  

Received a second copy of the Cutting Plan for Willard Brook State Forest from Harris Penniman/DCR forester.  It showed the damaged pine stand and now is approval by Jack Jackson.  No information on erosion control method to be used was included with the plan.

Roberta received a call 11/24 from Steve Harris on Jones Hill Rd. who wanted to know about a cutting happening behind his land, and possibly on his land.  After calling Cathy, Roberta found the cutting plan for Sam Yoon, which matched the area that Steve Harris had called about. Roberta called the Yoon’s and then talked with logger, who was on-site.  With a couple of more calls, Seve Harris was finally mollified and understood that he had not received an abutter notice because he is not an abutter.  Fish & Wildlife land is between the Yoon’s property and his.

Old Business: 


Forest Legacy up-date. 

The Counsel for Track 7 & 8 made changes to the CR’s that are questionable, as he changed the language specified by DCR.  Cathy has made requests for changes in language to make the CR conform to the CR template, but has received no response as yet.  Cathy feels that the changes in the State’s model language that would weaken the CR’s.

A meeting has been scheduled for 12/18/10 with Nashua River, Cathy and landowners of Track 7 to review the language of the CR.

Cathy scanned the Damon property deed so that the seal would look better for inclusion in the plan and then submitted the deed to Town clerk so that it will be stored in the fire-proof safe.

Roberta is still working on getting boundary markers for properties.  

Cathy has requested the free signs for the Packard and Damon properties from the Forest Legacy program. We are entitled to one for each property.  Otherwise they are about $60 each.  The language on the signs for CR’s acknowledges that the property is private and the landowner’s rights are not absolved.

There has been some confirmation of the Blood Hill Management Committee members. Bob Leary has been selected as the representative of the Ashby Land Trust.  Paula Packard has been selected by North Country Land Trust to represent their interests.  With Cedwyn’s appointment by the Selectmen and Cathy’s appointment by Cons Comm, there is now a quorum for a meeting.  Motion to schedule the meeting for Tuesday Jan 11, 2011 was approved unanimously.  Cathy will reserve the room and send out a meeting notice to all members of the Committee.  All will make an effort to locate an address, email address or phone number for Matt Leonard, who was also appointed by the Selectmen.  Lorraine Pease, Town Clerk, is still researching the status of the Open Space Committee to see if it is a subcommittee of the Cons Comm or had members appointed by BOS.  The research is an effort to resurrect the Committee or at least have a representative of the Committee be appointed to serve on the Blood Hill Management Committee.

New Business: 
With the request for the Certificate Of Compliance for Mike Bussell’s project on Main St in hand, Tim visited the site. The plantings are in and the landscaping has been completed.  However, the silt fence around septic system is still in place.  Neal Anderson asked that the Commission issue the COC despite the fact that the siltation fencing had not been removed, making a promise that he would remove same on the very next day.  Motion made to sign the COC and hold issuance in abeyance pending the chair’s certification that the siltation fencing has been removed, as specified in Special Condition #21. Motion was 2nd and received a unanimous vote of approval.  COC will be mailed to Mr. Rainville when issued.

Neal Anderson appeared before the Commission to discuss Mike Bussell’s project and to give the Commission an update on the project at the Ashby Stock Farm.  He is still trying to complete the engineering for a dredging project at the stock farm – farm pond near 119 – and has encountered difficulty determining the actual depth of the pond.  He gave the Commission a check for $262.50, the town’s portion of the NOI filing fee.  Cathy will hold the check until we receive the NOI.
Cathy monitored the Lyman Property on 11/26/10 and submitted the monitoring report.  Findings: Erosion on the pipes placed under the road on the abutter’s property probably caused by vehicle traffic.  All the soils holding the pipe in place will soon be gone and the pipes will most likely move out of their place in the roadway with a good size storm.  Proper installation would have placed them below the level of the water to allow for vertebrates and invertebrates to move freely through them. There is still quite a bit of ice storm damage on the property.  Roberta will follow up with Jules Melbin from Townsend to have sign made for the property.  Need and expectation of the sign noted in the monitoring report.

Cathy and Roberta monitored the Packard Forest Legacy property on 11/28/10.  Cathy presented the Monitoring report.  Findings: Abutter areas that were potentially worrisome are fine.  Another chestnut tree found.  Owner has seen a mink on the property.  The exclusions areas are in better shape this year.  There will be an upcoming thinning cut under the Forest management plan.  Landowner will talk with the hunter about taking the deer stand down every year.  Cathy will procure a better cover for the portion of the plan that was used during the monitoring walk.

Cathy brought in a plan she found for the Kater property.

Phil Nadeau contacted the Commission about phone calls he has had from Martha Svedburg. Cathy created an ortho map, emailed it to him and talked with Phil Nadeau.  Martha had been calling, requesting a ruling on set back from stream.  He has a plan from the Svedburgs.  The septic is outside the 100’ buffer, and the house is 60’ from the stream..  Phil Nadeau did a site visit and performed stream stats.  He will call owner back and suggest that they get their septic system approved by the BOH and then submit a full application to Cons Comm.

Hearings: None
Hearings Scheduled:
 none

Site Visits: 

Tim Bauman conducted a site visit to Mike Bussell’s project on Main St to issue COC.


Site Visits Needed: 

NOI pending for 873 Main Street, Ranee Rainville.

NOI pending for Dam on Ashby Reservoir

The Meeting was adjourned at 9:03.

Respectfully Submitted,

Roberta Flashman

